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Dear SBMM Friends,

This past year, SBMM brought mermaids to the harbor, highlighted whales as 
our ocean’s superheroes, and served more than 2,000 local students through our 
award-winning educational programs. We experienced much smoother sailing all 
around, as we have continued to bring back audiences and programs in these post-
pandemic times.

Surpassing even the popularity of our summer 2021 
blockbuster surfing exhibit Heritage, Craft & Evolution: 
Surfboard Design 1885 – 1959, Ralph Clevenger’s 
stunning photographs of mermaids were an instant 
success with the Santa Barbara community. Mermaids: 
Visualizing the Myths & Legends: Photographs by Ralph A. 
Clevenger & Friends was accompanied by a special event 
featuring live mermaids posing on the museum’s boat 
Ranger and taking photos with museum visitors. The 
event created quite a sensation while bringing hundreds 
of people to the harbor and into the museum.

Whales Are Superheroes! opened in the spring, with 
the quad of exhibits part of the Environmental Alliance 
of Santa Barbara County Museums collaboration. 
The permanent exhibition uses creative graphics 
and incorporates text, images, and drone footage 
to illustrate how whales help maintain the stability 
and health of the ocean. Three temporary exhibits 
remained on view through the end of July. Whales Are 
Superheroes! Saving the Planet One CO2 Molecule at 
a Time featured children’s whale and ocean-related 
artwork produced in SBMM-led school art and science 
classes. The Wonder of Whales: Two Artists’ Perspectives 
by John Baran and Kelly Clause showcased the 
work of two local artists depicting whales and other 
marine life in a variety of media. Finally, “A Whale of a 
Tale,” a unique multi-sensory immersive experience, 
highlighted the undersea world with enlarged 
reproductions of artwork submitted by local children in 
grades K-6.



SBMM’s education programs continued to amaze and 
delight local students. Forty-nine Maritime on the Move 
programs, both in the Santa Barbara Harbor and in 
Carpinteria, brought 700 students in direct contact with 
the ocean and coastal areas. Whales Are Superheroes 
brought naturalists and art teachers into the classrooms 
of 610 students in grades 3-8, to teach about these 
mammals while providing the students with the 
opportunity to work on creative projects. Feedback on 
these learning experiences was very positive, with many 
enthusiastic about the investment we continue to make 
in future generations. 

Our Marine Sciences programming, including Ocean 
Connections, Marine Science, and the Girls in Ocean 
Science Conference, reached more than 300 students 
in grades 5-12 with a variety of hands-on experiences 
on the shore and on the ocean. SBMM’s Education 
Department also hosted Science Nights, field trips, 
museum tours, and our ever-popular monthly lecture 
series. In guest services, 102 volunteers put in more than 
5,200 hours in 2,391 shifts at the museum.

None of this would have happened without your support! We are deeply grateful to our 
donors, Navigator Circle and Flagship Society members, general members, volunteers, 
visitors, board, and staff - everyone in our SBMM community who make our work 
possible. Thank you!

Sincerely,

Sigrid Toye         Greg Gorga

Board President        Executive Director
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A photo of the SBRCM members that helped lower and clean the plane. Left to right on 
the photo: Glenn Dorfman, Peter Nickel, Dick Curtis, Tom Ochsner, Bill Hallier. 

Dick was on the original build team responsible for the propulsion systems and Bill is 
the current president of SBRCM.

It was actually Bill Hallier who presented the July 2022 Curated Cocktails focusing 
on the Loughead F-1 model seaplane. The artifacts this month are a sample section 
of the wing and an interplane strut from the 1/4- scale model on display at SBMM. 
The sample sections were built over 20 years ago by the Santa Barbara Radio Control 
Modelers and were used to determine the best technique for building a flightworthy 
model of the F-1 seaplane,which was designed by the Loughead brothers and first flew 
in 1918. Bill Hallier, current President of Santa Barbara Radio Control Modelers, will 
discuss building the model from scratch and getting it to fly, along with some history of 
the original F-1 seaplane.
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